
 

 

 

MESSAGE OF CONDOLENCE 31ST DECEMBER 2021 
 
It is with profound sadness and humble acceptance of God’s will that the 

National Cohesion and Integration Commission (NCIC) has learnt of the 

demise of your beloved, Stephen Mwendwa Muinde (Mwenyekiti 

Mwaminifu) which occurred on 29th December 2021, after a short illness. 

I would like to pass my heartfelt condolences and that of The National 

Cohesion and Integration Commission to his family and friends, we are 

keeping you in mind and prayer during this difficult moment. 

The NCIC recognizes Mr. Mwendwa as a dedicated Amani Clubs Member, 

whose diligence and integrity while serving as the Mombasa County 

Coordinator has always been above reproach. He was a great champion of 

peace who embraced and promoted cohesiveness amongst Kenyans. The 

Commission has lost a great ally whose contribution in strengthening 

peaceful coexistence shall be greatly missed, may his legacy live on 

through the students he has taught and the Amani Club members he 

mentored. 

To his mother Dorcas, the pain and grief of losing your son at a time of his 

prime and when his love is most needed cannot be gainsaid. Having a 

wonderful son around gives us a sense of assurance and security.  

He is smiling down on you and continues to protect you every step of the 

way, it is our hope and prayer that you find comfort in his memories and 

the good times you shared. His legacy lives on. 

 



To the rest of the family, we cannot claim to perceive the depth of your 

sorrow. You have enjoyed precious years with our dear beloved and waking 

up to find him no more is hard to bear. But even in such sorrowful times, 

I encourage you to look up to God from whom we draw our solace and 

comfort. 

 
To the Amani Club fraternity and Mama Ngina Girls family, we know Mr. 

Mwendwa was a shining beacon to each and every one of you. He was a 

compass for moral uprightness and leaves a legacy of good deeds and an 

endearing mark to those whose lives he touched. I wish you courage, 

strength and love to help you get through this. As we grieve his loss, we 

are grateful to God for the years he allowed him to be with us and for the 

impact he had in our lives. He was a supportive friend and a dedicated 

teacher who imparted unmatched knowledge to many and has left a void 

that is hard to fill. He set an incredible example and it is our duty to honor 

him by following in his footsteps. 

 
To his entire family and friends, we hope and pray that you find comfort 

in the cherished memories you shared with Mr. Mwendwa and that you 

find peace and solace from The Lord. The NCIC fraternity condoles with 

you, we pledge our unconditional support during this trying moment, 

please accept our prayers and sympathy. 

May Mr. Mwendwa’s soul rest in Peace and may his legacy live on.  
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